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Of this, $84 million is in the form of a freeze to the ABC's annual funding indexation.
And $43 million is a direct cut to ABC NEWS services ending the additional funding
we’ve received since 2013 to provide enhanced news services. 

Those services include regional newsgathering resources and suburban news
bureaus in Geelong, Ipswich, Gosford and Parramatta, the ABC Investigations team,
the Specialist Reporting Team, the RMIT ABC Fact Check unit and roles in every
state and territory newsroom. Initially, the funding was $20 million but already,
$6.5 million was cut two years ago. Now, the government has chosen to
discontinue the rest of it from 30 June 2019.

You will already have seen Managing Director Michelle Guthrie's message last night
about the federal budget announcements, and she will have more to say in her
address to all ABC employees at noon.

In the meantime, I want to make a few points about the implications specifically for
us in the News, Analysis & Investigations team. 

The first thing to understand is that, while the $43 million in additional funding is
technically “tied” to specific News services, ending it does not mean those
initiatives would automatically cease. Resourcing decisions will be assessed ABC-
wide, taking into account all of our organisational resources and priorities and
those across News. 

Secondly, these new budget measures would not take effect until 1 July next year.
The ABC is in fact still preparing our next triennial funding submission, covering the
fiscal 2019-2022 period. While last night’s announcement pre-empts this process,
we’ll continue to put our case for why it is in the interest of all Australians to have
their national broadcaster properly funded to be able to deliver the sort of public
interest journalism we saw on Monday night -- journalism with the power to
change our nation for the better. 

Australians trust the ABC more than they trust any other media -- and more than
they trust politicians. Seventy per cent of Australians watch, read or listen to the
ABC every week, and eighty per cent say the ABC is their trusted source of news
and information, Australian stories told through drama, entertainment and
conversations, safe and ad-free children’s content, Australian music and culture
and the discussion of ideas. 

The best way to make our case is to maintain our absolute commitment to
Australians to provide the most valuable in-depth and investigative storytelling,
accurate analysis and context, and reliable breaking news coverage, and making
sure it is fully available to everyone across all our programs, platforms and
channels.

I will be briefing the Editors, Executive Producers and potentially affected teams in
more detail later today, and I will keep you all fully informed of developments in
coming weeks.








